
 

 

       
 

    DISTRICT 108 ·   DIVISION 5 
 

                 Council’s 31th Year 

              http://www.kofc8599.org                                             

 
 

                               
      

     
     
 

September 22, 2016 
 

 

      
 
 
 

                                        
 
 

          

Council    No. 8599 

P.O. Box   No. 387 

Cypress, CA 90630 

September 2016 
 

Council Officers  Page 2 

Sick & Distressed 3 

Bulletin On-Line Information 3 

Grand Knights Message 4 

Donate Your Car  4 

Chaplain’s Corner 5 

Adoration – Request 5 

DGK-Program Director’s Report 6 

Retreat Information 6 

Financial Secretary’s Report 7 

Calendar 8 

Month’s Activities 9 

Recorder / Peace & Justice Chair 10 

Council Supported Seminarian’s 7 

Membership Director 11 

Pro-Life Chairman’s Report 12 

Insurance Information 13 

TCB Ad 14 

Council PGK’s  14 

Director’s & Chairman    15 

Advertiser’s   16      



 

 
                        
 

Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher O. Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112  
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 

 

 
 

Gary Fioto – Chris Travers Friend      Gale – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Wife 

Brien Nerhus (cancer) – Virgil Smith GK’s Brother-in-Law 

Margerite Doyle – Robert McBirney’s Aunt      

 

Louie Chavez      Al Castellano (cancer)      Gilbert Montoya (heart problems) 

 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter     Cindy Graham       

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friend’s 

Bob Weinrrich (cancer) – Chris Travers Relative     Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

Anthony Vestera (Serving in Sudan) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Grandson 

Diane Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Daughter      Frank Reis      Joe Crosszy 

Michaeline – George Kubeck’s Wife      Maria Concepcion Munoz      Sue Bolchard 

Maria Elena Griego (sick), Sandra Shubert (surgery), Juanita Ortiz (spineal procedure), 

Raul Perez – José Perez’ Friend’s & Relative      Danny Gamble – Henry Negrete’s Son-in-Law 

Steve Richmond      Hector Chafino – Leo Fernandez’ Cousin 

 Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, Ada Ahmed, Darlene Minnie, 

Carol Huff, Donna Just, Sister Rita - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 
  

Brother Knights: 

 

 

 Thanks for all the help we had at the Pancake Breakfast on the 28th last month. It was a great 

success. And we kicked off the Annual Blood Drive on the 27th and 28th.  It’s always good to see the 

council come together.  

 

 September of course, is when the Blood Drive is in full swing. Every year it gets larger. 

Thanks to Brother Knight Rolly for doing a fine job. 

 

 I urge all of the First Degree Knights to take the Second Degree on  the 25th at Father Kass 

Hall in Buena Park.  The 3rd Degree ceremony will be on the 30th of October. I encourage all of you 

to take these Degrees. 

 

 . 
  

God Bless 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Do Not Lose Heart 
 

 

 It’s very easy to get caught up in physical fitness and the care of this physical body. 

We try daily workouts, vitamins and special food diets but in spite of all that our bodies 

continue to age and with age we have failing eyesight, bad knees and memory loss. Know 

matter what we do to slow all that down its still going to happen.  Physical fitness and 

Spiritual fitness is completely different however. In II Corinthians 4:16 Therefore we do not 

lose heart. Even though our outward man is perishing, yet the inward man is being renewed 

day by day. II Corinthians 4:18 while we do not look at the things which are seen but at the 

things that are not seen. For the things which are seen are temporary, but the things which 

are not seen are eternal. II Corinthians 5:1 For we know that if our earthly house. This tent 

is destroyed, we have a building from God, a house not made with hands, eternal in the 

heavens. II Corinthians 5:5 Now He who has prepared us for this very thing is God, who 

also has given us the Spirit as a guarantee. 

 

 Its never too late to start investing a little more time to our spiritual well being. It 

will pay off now and later. The older you get the better you can become. As our outer shell 

is perishing we can still be renewed each day spiritually through prayer and commitment to 

Gods Word. 

To Be Spiritually fit Is Eternal. 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

Adoration 
 

We need people to adore the Blessed Sacrament for the upcoming Evangelization 

Retreat. Adoration will take place in the Education Building 24 hours a day, on Friday 

the Sept 23 (starting at 4 PM) thru Sunday the 25 (until 5 PM). Come and pray for 

your fellow parishioners on retreat. 

Please call Rolly Arenz at (562) 708-0258 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

  Summer is over, vacations are done, and children are back in school. 

 

 Our Business meeting is on Sept 14 at the Education Building. We start at 7:00 PM 

with the recitation of the Chaplet of Divine Mercy. September, we start thinking of our 

Annual Blood Drive, to help the Red Cross to replenish the Blood Supply. Blood Drive is on 

September 22 (Thursday) at the St. Irenaeus Hall starting at 1:00 PM. Our signups will be in 

the Church Patio after all the Masses on the weekend of Sept 3/4, Sept 10/11 and Sept 17/18. 

We need our Brother Knights to assist on the church patio for donor signups and on the day 

of the blood collection.  

 

 Oktoberfest is on October 8, at the parking lot area of the church. Mark your 

calendar for this fun event. 

 
 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 
  

 

 
 

 
St. Irenaeus 

Evangelization Retreat 
Sept 23-25, 2016 in the Parish Hall 

Friday 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm, Saturday 8:00 am to 9:00 pm, Sunday 8:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Full-time attendance at all sessions is required.  
Retreat is for persons 18 years of age or older. 

You've heard everybody talking, now it's your turn to experience Saint Irenaeus'  Evangelization 
Retreat.   

This three day spiritual event, held in the Parish Hall, is a great way to discover your strength in 
Jesus! 

Bring an open heart and we'll provide everything else 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I want to remind everyone that if any of your personal information changes you need to get 

the information to me so I can update the council records. This data is used by the bulletin editor, 

phone committee, and the Supreme Council. If your records are incorrect you won’t receive 

important information about the Knights and our council.  

You can mail your update information to: 

 Mike Morris 

 6102 Dudman Ave. 

 Garden Grove, CA 92845 

If you have access to the Internet, you can email the information to me. 

  

 There are many great events planned for this year and we need everyone’s help to get the job 

done. Please take the opportunity to join us and experience a great time with your fellow Knights.  

 

             Hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

 If you wish to receive the Council Newsletter electronically rather than having it mailed to 

you using the USPS, please let either myself or the bulletin editor know.  
  

            SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Eugene J. St Amant 9/2 John A. Oliver 9/5 William T. Torrescano 9/8 

Frank J. Faecke 9/9 Benjamin Jaramilla 9/11 Emiliano Z. Pama 9/11 

Rafael Martinez 9/12 Paulo M. Morales 9/16 Jerry P. Ramos 9/17 

Felipe N. Torres 9/17 Gilbert V. Montoya 9/18 Peter A. Morales 9/20 

Mark T. Sack 9/21 John J. Garcia 9/23 Marco A. Orabuena 9/24 

Jason M. Woods 9/24  Dennis C. Montoya 9/29 

 

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

3rd BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

4th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

10th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

11th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am set-up – serving after 6:30am mass 

11th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

13th ADORATION 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

18th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

22nd BLOOD DRIVE – Taking the Blood in the Church Hall 1:00-7:00pm 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

25th 2nd DEGREE – Fr. Kass Hall 1:00pm 

 

5th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

8th MEMBERSHIP DRIVE after masses 

8th “OKTOBERFEST” 6:00pm 

9th MEMBERSHIP DRIVE after masses 

10th “COLUMBUS DAY” (Observed) 

11th “COLUMBUS DAY”  

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

22nd 4th DEGREE 

27th “NAVY DAY” 

27nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

29th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

30th CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am mass 

30th 3rd DEGREE 12:30pm 



 

 

                                        
  
 

 
                                 MORE WORKS OF MERCY 

 
 Let us continue to look at the "Works of Mercy" pamphlet that you can pick up in the St. 

Irenaeus pew. Under Spiritual Works we find "PRAY FOR THE LIVING AND THE DEAD...It is 

impossible to physically aid the many people-even those in our own families-who need help. But we 

can reach out to them in prayer. All people, dead or alive, benefit from a remembrance in prayer, 

including those praying." I try, as I am sure you do, to pray daily for the living and the dead and to 

entrust them to Jesus' Divine Mercy. Do you know that Jesus revealed to St. Faustina that He comes 

to us 3 times after we die to invite us to join Him for all eternity? Remember that God is outside of 

time and everything is the present for Him. Priests from the Marian Fathers of the Immaculate 

Conception believe that we can say the Divine Mercy chaplet and the graces from that chaplet can be 

applied to a loved one who has died. Why? Because God knew that we were going to say that 

chaplet and applied it to that person's soul. How tremendous is the grace of God! 

 

 Look at the Corporal Work Bury the Dead. It says, "Plague-ridden bodies no longer litter the 

streets. Modern funeral practices have taken the details of caring for the dead off our hands. But the 

personal expression of sympathy, the hug or handshake at the vigil or funeral service, or the donation 

of food are important for the grieving. The ceremonies remember the dead, but we are expected to 

support the living in their sorrow." Would you like to join our brother knights in serving funerals at 

St. Irenaeus? You can serve even if you have never done so before or have not served in years.  

 
  

Yours in Christ 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 
 

 
 

 
These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support’s 

Tony Park & Aristotle Quan 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings gentlemen, 
 

 We are currently scheduled to have our Fall membership drive on Columbus Day 

weekend, October 8th and 9th.  In light of the good results we had from our Spring 

membership drive, we plan to have a similar approach towards the upcoming drive. 

 

 We are working on putting together a new council video that highlights different 

aspects of the Knights.  We will be putting together a new flyer.  Like our last drive, we will 

strongly urge all active members to assist in distributing flyers after Mass and invite 

parishioners to learn more and join.  We will also be asking members to reach out to 

individuals within their social spheres.  

 

 Both as Catholics and as Knights, we have a special calling to draw others to the 

Faith and to the service of others.  With that spirit in mind, let's get out there and continue 

down this path of growth.  
 
 

Thanks. 
Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 
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    They Choose 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT  
                     “Your Shield For Life” 

 

     

          

  LTC Is an Important Piece of the Puzzle  

 

 There are many financial consultants and retirement authorities who emphasize the need for 

a long-term care (LTC) product for estate preservation and family protection. While many 

commercial life insurance companies have gotten out of the long-term care business, the Knights of 

Columbus considers LTC a very important piece of the family protection puzzle. The Order has been 

actively offering our members this product for over 15 years without a premium increase on current 

policyholders. Members who wisely purchased an LTC plan from the Knights in 2000 are still 

paying the same premiums today. Even better, our LTC coverage is backed by the full strength of the 

Order, which remains rooted in our strong Catholic values. Talk about stability when it counts.  

 If we have not spoken about your need for LTC coverage in your family portfolio, please 

take some time out of your schedule to meet with me.  

 Remember, long-term care policies are underwritten based on your health, and you most 

likely will never be any healthier than you are today.  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 
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Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres 

Thomas Nagle - Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo 

Kenneth Peterson - Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 



 

 
 

 

  

                                            
 

 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 



 

 


